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WGIN management meeting

25th June 2009, NIAB, Cambridge
MINUTES

Attendees:

Peter Shewry, Kim Hammond-Kosack, Peter Jack, Simon Griffiths, John Snape, Lesley Smart, Ruth Gordon-Weeks, James Melichar, Malcolm Hawkesford, Chris Tapsell, Tina Barsby, Andy Greenland, Richard Summers,
Mike Grimmer, Sarah Holdgate, John Foulkes, Elke Anzinger
Apologies: 
David Feuerhelm, Neil Paveley, Keith Edwards, Andy Phillips, Jim McVittie, Richard Gutteridge, Peter Werner, Simon Berry, Bill Angus, Andy Cureton, Kath Bainbridge

Welcome – Peter Shewry

Kim Hammond-Kosack: Take-All

Power Point presentation (001KHK WGIN June 2009 NIAB)

Q: What are the A/B types?

A: A/B type can have different meanings. In this case it means natural resistance to the fungicide silthiofam which is used as a seed dressing. a/no resistance.
Additional information: 

1. Oats are fully resistant to take-all. Oats possess rings in roots full of the antifungal compound avenacin which the wheat attacking type of the take-all fungus cannot degrade and this stops the infection.

2. Eyespot: Every individual tiller was assessed for eyespot in 2008. Chris Burt at PhD student at JIC has identified new markers for eyespot resistance as part of a BBSRC-HGCA project. Once the stats are done on the 2008 results, Chris has offered to genotype the potentially resistant lines in the Watkins collection, and thereby identify the potentially novel sources of resistance. This year we will not score for eyespot because this was not a WGIN project objective and it was exceptionally time consuming to do. All the plots have been treated with fungicides to minimise eyespot infections  At the moment the Watkins collection is being scored for yellow rust.

3. Diversity trial: Phialophora species completely outcompeted the take all fungus in the soil in the 2004-5 trial year on the Foster’s field at RRes. But in the other 4 trial years take-all inoculum build up in the soil was very good. In the 2003-2004 trial year, there was a bird attack specifically on the Avalon plots (primarily rooks) and so very few Avalon plants established. This lead to poor plant establishment and this is the most likely explanation for why the take-all inoculum build-up (TAB) was far lower for this cultivar than in the other 3 experimental years. 
Q: Do you have a ranking for Hurley?

A: It can be found in the complete dataset. In some years Hurley permitted high inoculum build up whereas in others it was low. 
Q: Do you have any information on variation in rye.

A: No, but there might be some publications on this.

Q: Do you have enough T. monococcum accessions to give you statistical power for the DaRT marker analysis?

A: No. We do not have the resource to phenotype all the accessions for their susceptibility to take-all. Also this is not the most practical approach. We want to work through markers/chromosome regions putatively associated with a low take-all disease score and then test these markers first on the conventional mapping populations we have also developed (that will be phenotypes at the F3 and F6 generations).
Additional information:

Avalon x Cadenza field trials at Rothamsted: We take 10 soil cores per plot. The soil cores can be stored at 4C and analysed later in the pot bioassay for TAB. In 2008-9, there are two replica blocks in Fosters and one in Summerdells 1. The Fosters field has high levels of Phialophora.  There we will only be sampling one of the blocks, but intend to assess all 203 DH lines plus the duplicate parental plots. Next year all Avalon x Cadenza blocks will be in Blackhorse, which does not contain significant levels of Phialophora.  

Q: Your research covers three areas. Where is the core effort?

A: T. monococcum has priority. Less time and money is spent on the other areas. In T. monococcum we need to determine whether the resistance identified is controlled by a few major QTLs or many minor QTLs. For the introgression, we will continue to the 1st backcross Tm-Ta generation  but then wait for the results of the Tm genetic analysis before proceeding any further.

Elke Anzinger: New WGIN website

Power Point presentation (002EAnzinger WGIN June 2009 NIAB)

Q: Is it possible to receive an automatic e-mail whenever new data is available on the website?

A: We have no system for automatic e-mailing in place. However I can start e-mailing the mailing list whenever I add new datasets to the website.

Q: Have you spoken to Keith Edwards or Gary Barker at the University of Bristol? They are developing tools to enable searching across databases. I do not know if this will work for Excel files too.

A: We will invite Gary to describe the new analytical tools he is developing within a BBSRC BBR initiative project at the next management meeting.

Comment 1: There is not much about WGIN’s industrial connections on the WGIN website.

Comment 2: Something can be added to the stakeholder section.

Comment 3: We can modify the text on the front page to include more on WGIN industrial connections and networking activities.

Comment 4: WGIN has an ideal central location as a hub for the network.

Comment 5: The BSPB logo can be added to the bottom of the website and a link to the BSPB website can be added to the information page.
Comment 6: The new WGIN website will go live in early July 2009 at the same url. 

Simon Griffiths: Update on Milestones from JIC
Power Point presentation (003 SGriffiths WGIN June 2009 NIAB)

Additional information:

Production of near isogenics: Plants are homozygous after the second backcross.

Watkins population: 

Studies in WGIN1 have shown that some Watkins spring phenotypes are based on different genetic mechanisms than modern wheat varieties.

Avalon x Cadenza workshop: 

About 15 – 30 are expected to attend.  Neil Paveley and Simon Griffiths will organise the workshop. The workshop will be for a whole day. KWS or RAGT might be able to host the workshop. Elke will find out a suitable date and send information on the workshop to the WGIN mailing list. 

Avalon x Cadenza population:

Comment 1: JIC still maintains stocks:

Comment 2: RRes is extending the populations. At the moment we have 1000 plants in the glasshouse. We have already made DNA stocks for each genotype and plan to use this for fine mapping projects.

Comment 3: It would be nice if this population were made public.

Comment 4: We do not have the resources to keep seed stocks for distribution.  Our plan was to give out a few seeds to interested parties who will then have to bulk up themselves.

Comment 5: At JIC (John Snape) we could sow the 1000 lines this year as Heggie plots. This would give about 1kg per line, which could be returned to RRes for distribution to others from 2010 onwards.

Comment 6: RRes will take up this offer for all lines where the individual glasshouse grown lines have generated enough seed.  

JIC laboratory database:

We propose to set up a link from the WGIN website to the JIC database. This way people can always access the updated version of the database. The database is made up of a network of tables. It is easy to filter out WGIN results which can be made available for public access. At the moment JIC is using Germinate, but we want to change to a different database. Results can only be entered by a database administrator. We wonder if the breeders can make a suggestion on a suitable database.  We want to have a database where anyone can enter results as soon as they become available. We are thinking of designing a new database in mySQL.

Comment: Keith and Gary are developing search tools to search across databases.

A: Keith is aware of the JIC database.

Q: How would we know when new data is added?

A: A transaction history query will show you the date when new data has been entered.

Kim Hammond-Kosack: WGIN impact – A discussion of the results arising from the questionnaire completed by the participants of the March 2009 management meeting. The questionnaire explored the climate, energy, environmental, social and economic impact of the selected WGIN trait research objectives.

The ten topics explored were:

CLIMATE CHANGE – mitigation

CLIMATE CHANGE - adaptation

ENERGY REDUCTION

IMPROVED SOIL QUALITY

IMPROVED AIR QUALITY
IMPROVED WATER QUALITY

YIELD SUFFICIENCY

YIELD STABILITY

IMPROVED GRAIN QUALITY

INCREASED FOOD SECURITY
Comment 1: Maybe most people who filled in the questionnaire were not aware of the effect of all the possible connections.

Comment 2: Some scores would automatically be low because they are not linked.

Comment 3: The network diagrams are a fantastic demonstration of the connections.

Comment 4: People need to understand networks before they can make impact scores.

Comment 5: Maybe we should have a workshop from Defra on this.

Comment 6: To get accurate scores for any of the connections detailed studies are necessary.

Comment 7: This means that we would need extra money to work out the scores.

Comment 8: We need to speak to Kath at Defra about this.

Comment 7: A lot of the figures are out there already.

Action item all:  To develop an impact network for each of the research traits 
Peter Shewry: Subcontractor Projects
We now have an application form for the subcontractor projects online. Elke will advertise this through the mailing list. We need a deadline for applications.

A deadline of 1st October was agreed.

Q: Who can apply for the subcontractor project?

A: Anyone who is allowed to apply for defra funding can also apply for this project.

Comment: For example several people could get together to purchase a software tool for a reduced price and carry out data analysis on a data connected to WGIN objectives.

Comment: I agree we should not constrain the way the money can be used. Maybe people will come up with imaginative ways of using this funding, which then could lead to further funding.
Peter Shewry: Stakeholder meeting

We want to get more farmers involved in the stakeholder forum. We will try to reach more farmers through the NFU.

The next stakeholder forum is on 25 November 2009 at RRes.

We would like to have your suggestions on topics for the meeting. Kim, Elke and I met two weeks ago and have come up with a preliminary programme for the November 2009 stakeholder forum. As usual the programme will be in two parts: specific topics of general interest and specific presentations on the WGIN research. The specific topic will be ‘wheat in a changing climate’ – this includes the research climate.  Mikhail Semenov has agreed to give a talk on ‘Wheat breeding in a changing climate’.

Susannah Bolton or one of her colleagues will give a presentation on how the HGCA is planning to support wheat research. There will be a presentation on the BBSRC crop club, by Dan Godfrey or a colleague of his. We will have an update from HGCA on the wheat market. We asked for this again because it was always well received. As Mike Mendelsohn is leaving the HGCA, his replacement will talk on this topic this year.

For the WGIN part of the meeting Kim Hammond-Kosack will give a general overview, Simon Griffiths will give a talk on the Avalon x Cadenza population and Malcolm Hawkesford will give a presentation on the nitrogen trials.

Comment: Regarding reaching farmers – Penny Maplestone at BSPB releases a newsletter (Plant Breeding matters) to farmers twice a year. The next edition will come out in the end of this year. You can reach 10,000 farmers through this publication. WGIN could prepare an article for this newsletter. 

Comment: Can BSPB send out an announcement on the stakeholder forum for us? Currently we are advertising the stakeholder meeting through the WGIN mailing list, and the mailing lists of HGCA, NABIM and RRA. 

Q: Which topics could we add to attract farmers?

Comment 1: There is a resurgent interest in GM crops. This has come from Australia.

Comment 2: GM is not at the defra agenda. I would not include GM as a topic on the stakeholder agenda.

Comment: We should also have a presentation from defra on their funding strategies.

Comment: We also need posters for the stakeholder meeting.

AoB:
Breeder representation in afternoon management meeting:

Comment: Can breeders please appoint a backup person for these afternoon meeting (one field person and one lab person).
Breeder’s presentation:

Q: We were thinking of having one talk by a breeder in the autumn management meeting. Have you decided who is going to give the talk?

Comment 1: What topic did we decide on?

A: To detail the work of a breeder and how public science fits into this.

Comment 2: We could actually have a talk at the stakeholder meeting instead, e.g. on how to run a breeding programme. 

Comment 3: We could do the same on the work of a wheat geneticist. 

Comment 4: We can leave the talk on the wheat geneticist for another stakeholder meeting. We also have to make sure that we present enough details on WGIN research.

Monogram vacancy:

I would like to point out that the deadline for the Monogram vacancy is the end of July. Details are on the Mongram website.

Upcoming meetings:

Meeting in Clermont Ferrand – deadline is this July

The Eucarpia Cereals section meeting will take place from the 6 – 8 April 2010 at Churchill College in Cambridge. One of the topics will be breeding diploid and polyploid wheat.

Next management meeting:

Comment: Next management meeting: 20th October at the University of Nottingham. 

